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Renewal of the Central Business District Designation 

Purpose and Recommendation 

Mesa's Central Business District (CBD) encompasses six square miles and comprises 
the Town Center, Southwest, West and East Redevelopment Areas (RDAs). In 
September 2017, Mesa's CBD was most recently expanded. In 2019, Arizona Revised 
Statutes (ARS) §42-6209 was amended to require that all communities review CBD's 
designated before September 30, 2018 and either renew, modify or terminate the 
designation prior to October 1, 2020. 

City Staff has been working with the project's consultant, Matrix Design Group, over 
the past six months to reassess the parcels in Mesa's CBD, as required by ARS §42-
6209. Based on the results of the reassessment, the Office of Economic Development 
recommends that Mesa City Council renew the CBD designation. 

Background 

A Central Business District (CBD) is a single and continuous geographical area that 
is designated by City Council. Properties located within a CBD can qualify for various 
economic development incentives including, but not limited to, the Government 
Property Lease Excise Tax (GPLET). Within Mesa's CBD, there are smaller areas 
with unique redevelopment needs, known as redevelopment areas (RDAs). Cities are 
permitted to have multiple RDA's, but only one CBD. 

Mesa's CBD was originally designated in 1999 with the creation of the Town Center 
RDA. Mesa's CBD expanded to encompass the additions of the Southwest RDA 
(2016), East RDA (2017), and West RDA (2017). In all, Mesa's CBD encompasses 
six square miles, primarily consisting of commercial properties. The CBD area 
extends to Gilbert Road to the east, US 60 to the south, the Tempe Canal to the 
west, and Rio Salado Parkway to the north (see attached 'Mesa's Central Business 
District'). 

In 2019, the Arizona legislature amended Arizona Revised Statute §42-6209.F, which 
governs CBD's, now stating that before October 1, 2020: 








